Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
November 22, 2021


7:00 PM Meeting called to order by Selectboard Chairman, John Esposito. Also in attendance was Selectman Tim Berry and minute taker, Laurie Brown.
Esposito led the meeting in the pledge of allegiance. 

Eileen Naber asked about the new web site and was told that L. Brown is working on it. The site builder has asked for the list of users and email addresses and something has to be updated with GoDaddy. It is coming soon.

Naber said that she attended the Heritage Commission’s meeting via Zoom and was able to see and hear everything really well. She asked what equipment was used this time, and if they could have heard her if she talked.
Berry said that Bill McKinney brought a camera, and they used the H.C.’s laptop; he just didn’t have a monitor, and yes, she would have been able to talk. Berry also said that we will have to purchase a laptop for this purpose. He did explain that there is some work to be done to coordinate all of the equipment, so that the minute taker wouldn’t be able to do both unless the meeting was recorded.
Esposito asked how the acoustics were.
Naber said that there was some echo.
Esposito asked if we should go with Jim Bird’s suggested equipment, or just like the H.C. used.
Berry feels that Bird’s suggestion is more suited to our application, and especially because every board and commission will have access to use the equipment for their meetings.

Esposito asked Rec. Director, Heather Kennedy, if she was considering cancelling tree lighting because of the increasing covid load.
Kennedy said that she was not considering cancelling, but is considering having it all outside. She met with Fire Chief, Jay Wilson regarding the chili cook-off; they will be doing it outside also. Kennedy spoke about trying to get a large tent for the event, but it hasn’t worked out. She feels that pop-ups won’t flow as nicely, but that is the way we need to go. The tree should be the center of the evening anyway. There will be a take-home craft for the kids, cookies and cocoa, and Santa. Rich Masters will count down, Scouts will sing on the front steps. She recommends that masks be worn if anyone has to come into the building to use the bathroom. She is taking nominations for the actual tree lighter. 
Esposito said that everything she has planned is fine.
Kennedy said that last year they had “live streamed” the ceremony. She would like to do that again this year. 
Berry asked how many people typically come to the tree lighting and was told that the meeting room is usually packed.  
Esposito remarked on her trouble with the tree lights. He said that MV Electric had fixed all the electrical problems within the last few years. 
Kennedy said that this is the 3rd year she has done this, and the outside lights on the Town Hall are not working.
She tried plugging an extension cord into an outlet in the meeting room, and they worked fine. Kennedy also asked again if the Board could have the pricker bushes outside the Town Hall removed.
Esposito said that he would have the DPW take care of the pricker bush.

Kennedy said that she has been reading the published minutes, and that there are some inaccuracies. The Board told her to send the problem areas to the Selectmen, and they will go over them.
Berry asked Kennedy to take his advice; let this go so we can move forward all on the same team.
Kennedy said that she doesn’t feel she needs to let anything go – she hasn’t done anything wrong. She referred to the September 27th minutes, and wanted to make some clarifications. The Board again asked her to put it in writing to the Selectmen.

[bookmark: _Hlk88552531]Board reviewed the minutes of 11/15/21. Berry motioned, seconded by Esposito, to accept the minutes of November 15, 2021 as written. All in favor. 
Board reviewed the non-public minutes of 11/15/21. Berry motioned, seconded by Esposito, to accept the non-public minutes of November 15, 2021 as written. All in favor. 
Berry motioned, seconded by Esposito, to seal the non-public minutes of November 15, 2021. All in favor.

Esposito asked if L. Brown could get back to the residents wanting to change the speed limit on Blood Road extension. 

Esposito stated that the Selectmen’s office will close at noon on Wednesday, November 24 and will reopen on Monday the 29th for the Thanksgiving holiday.

7:50 PM As there was no further business before the Board, Berry motioned seconded by Esposito to adjourn.
All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie Brown
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